

# TAKEnote

## Dulwich Community Council



Minutes Agreements Form

[southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil](http://southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil)

<b>Date</b>	Monday, 6 March 2006
<b>Venue</b>	Christ Church, 263 Barry Road, SE22
<b>Start time</b>	7.00pm
<b>Finish time</b>	10.30pm
<b>In attendance</b>	Cllr Toby Eckersley (Chair), Cllr Lewis Robinson (Vice Chair) Cllrs David Bradbury, Norma Gibbes, Kim Humphreys, Michelle Pearce, William Rowe, Charlie Smith and Sarah Welfare
<b>Absent</b>	None
<b>Apologies received</b>	Apologies for lateness were submitted on behalf of Cllrs Lewis Robinson and Kim Humphreys.
<b>Urgent items</b>	None were received.
<b>Members' interests and dispensations</b>	None were declared.

<b>Public questions raised</b>	
<b>Q1</b>	A member of the public raised a question about what progress has been made for the installation of the traffic lights at the junction of Lordship Lane and East Dulwich Grove.
<b>A1</b>	The Officer from Traffic responded by advising the meeting that they are looking at installing traffic lights at the junction and have recently approached TfL for funding. The Chair asked if assurances could be given at the next DCC meeting.
<b>Q2</b>	The Chair read out a soapbox item on behalf of a member of the public concerning Goose Green railings, flu epidemic preparations and building on School land.

<b>A2</b>	<b><u>ACTION:</u></b> 1) The Chair suggested that the questioner consult with Cllr Veronica Ward, Chair of Camberwell CC regarding the Goose Green railings since the Green lay entirely in the Camberwell CC area.  2) With regard to the question regarding preparations for the flu epidemic, the Chair suggested that a letter is sent to the Chief Executive of the PCT on this matter asking to provide written guidance on this issue.
<b>Q3</b>	A member of the public raised an issue about S106 agreements and community requirements such as additional School places. The questioner pointed out that, in addition to the pressures caused by large developments there would be pressures from a combination of small developments.
<b>A3</b>	DCC suggested that this be re-addressed at a future meeting.
<b>Q4</b>	A member of the public raised a question about chains of shops in Lordship Lane in particular Caffe Nero and previously discussed issue with ward Cllrs on this. Would like advice on those chains of shops that try to change use from shop to a restaurant or bar without planning consent. Do they need to consult neighbouring residents or local businesses in the area?
<b>A4</b>	Ward Cllrs (Charlie Smith/Sarah Welfare) awaiting further advice from Officers in Planning.
<b>Q5</b>	A representative from the Southwark Muslim Council mentioned that their organisation have been asking the Council for help in acquiring office space/premises.
<b>A5</b>	DCC recommended that their request be taken up with the appropriate officers.

### Summary of the decision or action

The following is a summary of the decisions and actions taken at this meeting.

The item number relates to the agenda item number where possible.

Clarification or queries on any points should be raised in the first instance with Beverley Olamijulo on **020 7525 7234**

Item number	Summary of the decision or action
<b>6</b>	<b>DECISION</b> That the minutes of the Dulwich Community Council meeting held on the 19 <sup>th</sup> January 2006 be agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

	The Chair asked that in future a draft of the Take Note be sent to him to check for accuracy.
	<b>Matters arising from the previous meeting</b>
<b>7.1</b>	<p><b>Register of Halls</b></p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> DCC notes the Community Council Officer is in the process of compiling a list/register of meeting halls in the area and will be available at the next meeting.</p>
<b>7.2</b>	<p><b>S106 Supplementary Planning Guidance (SPG) Motion</b></p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> DCC notes Officer's report, in particular the advice that a change to the Council's constitution would be required for the threshold for delegation of powers to Community Councils being altered to £1000.</p>
<b>7.3.</b>	<p><b>Deputations and Petitions</b></p> <p>A resident presented a petition (200 signatures) on behalf of Kingswood Estate residents and in conjunction with Ward Councillors concerning the anti social behaviour on the Kingswood Shopping Parade.</p> <p><b>DECISION:</b> Officers from Safer Southwark Partnership the Community Wardens and TAZ continue to work with residents, tackle the issue of anti social behaviour on the Kingswood Estate.</p>
<b>9.</b>	<p><b>Presentations on Policing and Community Safety</b></p> <p>DCC received with thanks the presentations organised by Jonathan Toy, Manager Safer Southwark Partnership. Presentations were given by Mr Toy, Roy Wayre (Community Wardens), Chief Inspector Chris Hafford (Safer Neighbourhood Policing), Jo Leary (ASBO's) and Chris Dominie (Youth Offending Team). A separate presentation was made by Sgt Maryann Claire-Lewin on the "Safer in my Home" campaign.</p>
	<p><b>DECISION:</b> That DCC asks the CC Clerk to liaise with Jonathan Toy to produce a summary of the presentations for "Take Note".</p> <p>Issues raised in questions from Members of the public included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Continuing fear of the elderly to be out at night.</li> <li>• Safety of young people returning from School, especially around Dulwich Park.</li> </ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Safety of residents in and around local railway stations, especially North Dulwich and Herne Hill.</li> <li>• Whether in future the Met Police would be diverted from the “Safer Neighbourhood” structure to meet special needs in central London.</li> <li>• The need for better diversionary activities for young people.</li> <li>• Use by Community Wardens of a sub office on Kingswood Estate.</li> <li>• The need for better information on who to contact about incidents.</li> </ul> <p>Members look forward to further contact with the Police on membership of “Community Panels” for each ward.</p>
<p><b>11.</b></p>	<p><b>Lordship Lane Bus Lanes</b></p> <p>Officers provided a report back on this item. DCC were informed that the bus lane journey times had not changed.</p> <p>A Members’ decision was sought on removing the bus restrictions northbound from 4pm – 7pm for a trial period of 12 to 18 months. It was noted that TfL is not endorsing this; so there will be funding issues.</p>
	<p><b>DECISION:</b></p> <p>Members resolved to remove the aforesaid bus lane restrictions; and if DCC has the requisite delegated powers requested implementation as soon as practicable. In the absence of such delegated powers the Director of Environment &amp; Leisure is requested to implement as soon as practicable.</p> <p><b>Route 42 extension</b></p> <p>Officers advised that Sainsbury’s were unwilling to allow turnaround at their premises on Dog Kennel Hill and that London Buses were still considering turnaround at Lordship using Spurling Road and Crawthrew Grove.</p> <p>East Dulwich Ward members expressed local residents’ concerns at the use of those streets for this purpose.</p> <p><b>DECISION:</b></p> <p>Members resolved as follows:</p> <p>DCC expresses concern that the proposed route for the number 42 bus via Crawthrew Grove/Spurling Road would cause disruption to residents in Crawthrew Grove and Spurling Road and potentially cause traffic congestion around the bottom of Lordship Lane and</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Urges London Buses to reconsider the route to Sainsburys and</li> </ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Requests that the Council's Regeneration department seek to persuade Sainsburys to locate a bus stand there as a matter of urgency.</li> </ul>
12.	<p><b>Ruskin Walk – Officer report on One Way request</b></p> <p><b>DECISION:</b> DCC received the officers' report and accepted that any action should await the outcome of the introductions of the CPZ and the 20 m.p.h zone. There should be a review after about 18 months.</p>
13.	<p><b>Hard standings and Crossovers – Officers report</b></p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> DCC notes the Officers report and asked Officers to consider whether the 1993 policy was still applicable to flooding and highway aspects, and if not to produce a more up to date policy for consultation.</p>
14.	<p><b>Welcome to Dulwich Signs</b></p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> Members noted the Officers report, which was presented by Des Waters. He stated that a further report would be available in June 2006 and presented to the Executive. DCC expressed regret at the sequence of events.</p>
15.	<p><b>Members' Decision</b></p> <p><b>(a) Community Funds Bids</b></p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> DCC agreed to allocate monies from Community Fund 2005-06 to the following organisations detailed below.</p> <p><b>(b) Local Parking Schemes – Grove Vale</b> DCC considered the officers recommendation on the local traffic schemes, which are reserved to Community councils for decision and agreed that the parking bays in Grove Vale are approved for implementation subject to the outcome of the required statutory procedures.</p> <p>DCC notes that Grove vale is a boundary road between Camberwell and Dulwich. Both CCs should be in agreement before any changes are made.</p>

No	Name of Organisation	Amount £
3	<b>Three Hills Community Forum</b> (Community Festival – June) How will they be spending the funding?  They plan to use 95% of the overall funding on the practicalities of the festival. A small amount will be used to produce a report, which they feel is necessary for future reference.	1,000
4	<b>The Tribute Trust</b> (purchase of musical instruments for young musicians club)	1000
5	<b>Barry Area Residents –</b> (Women’s week event (asked for £600-900))	300
8	<b>South London Community Music</b> (Music for Dulwich Primary Schools)  Still awaiting response re who will be performing to the children in schools in Dulwich.	840
10	<b>Lively Minds Over 50’s Club</b> (part cost for various programmes)	1000
14	<b>The London Epilepsy Project</b> (Garden Project (asked for £925))	400
15	<b>Herne Hill Forum</b>	500
16	<b>Harambee Development Network.</b> (Live to learn project for young people)  Do they have links with the Teenage Pregnancy unit? –  Yes, they have links with the Teenage Pregnancy Unit and Health First through training and outreach work, but have never received funding from them. They have received funding in the past from the Terrence Higgins trust	1000
17	<b>Southwark Irish Youth</b> (Irish Ceilie & Cultural evening)  Where and who will be attending the evening?  The event is open to everyone and the event will be held in St Thomas Moore.Hall, Lordship Lane	1000
18	<b>Southwark Muslim Council</b> (Social event)	820
19	<b>The Dulwich Festival</b> (support for series of free and low cost family events)	1000
21	<b>Christ Church – Bread of Life</b> (Healthy eating w/shop)	790
22	<b>St Clement’s Monday Club</b> (Outing to Eastbourne)	400
24	<b>Croxted Estate T&amp;RA</b> (Pensioners Easter gathering)	150
25	<b>Stepping Stones Mencap Gateway Club</b> (Produce publicity for fundraising)	500

27	<b>Area 3 Youth Development Southwark Services for young people</b> Dr Bike bicycle maintenance and building	1000
28	<b>Southwark Consorts of Winds</b> (Charity concert for Red Thread)	335
29	<b>Dulwich Park Friends</b> (Dulwich Park Celebration)	1000
32	<b>Crebor Street T&amp;RA</b> (Community Event)	970
31	<b>Aspirations</b> (Street Dance Event)	995
		<b>15000</b>
	<b>Note:</b> The award to <b>Aspirations</b> 'Street Dance Event' to be conditional on Officers being satisfied that the event can be appropriately delivered.	

The information included in this form, together with the attached notes, form the minutes from the above meeting and have been agreed as a true and accurate recording of that meeting. Any necessary amendments shall be detailed in the **Summary of Actions** held at the Town Hall by the relevant Community Councils Development Officer.

**Chair** .....

**Date** .....